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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                      JULY 17, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Wednesday, July 17, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul George and Commissioner Kevin Boyd. Commissioner Gregory was unable to attend. Also present were Bobbie Abel, Auditor; David Lett, Attorney; Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway: Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Don Graber; Adam Bowling; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Tim Hunt, HWC; Cameron Wolf, EMA; Travis Roush, Sheriff.
Commissioner George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:33 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of July 2, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd  with a second made by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Travis Roush, Martin County Sheriff, reported that there are currently 82 inmates with 30 being from Vigo County.  Sheriff Roush spoke with the Commissioners about moving forward with the jail remodeling project that had been previously discussed.  Commissioner Boyd suggested a committee be formed to oversee the project.  A motion was made by Commissioner Boyd to form a Committee to oversee the jail remodel with Commissioner Gregory nominated to participate in said Committee.  Commissioner George seconded the motion. All were in favor and the motion passed.  Sheriff Roush also advised that the  Salary and Wage Committee held a meeting on Wednesday, July 17, 2019.
Monty Wolf, EMA, that Civil Defense has participated in traffic control at West Boggs State Park and a number of trees down.  They have a couple of new volunteers. He is working on getting a class for training them set up closer to also include new volunteers from Loogootee Volunteer Fire Department.  Wolf informed the Commissioners that Shoals Fire and Indian Creek are currently helping to cover the Williams area.
Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, reported that the Road Crew provided trash removal during the Catfish Festival.  She stated the Rhonda Hardwick who oversees the Road Crew has been building bridges with local agencies to provide an outlet for people working on their Community Service hours. 

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his bi-weekly report.  Equipment repairs and work being completed by the Highway were discussed which included West River Road and wedging along roadways.  Superintendent Padgett advised that some blacktopping projects will start next week.
Tim Hunt, HWC updated the Commissioners on the work being done for the next Community Crossing Grant submittal.  INDOT requirements are continuing to change.  A letter has been written by State Representative Shane Lindauer in support of the projects being submitted by Martin County.  Notice of award amounts should be by the end of September or early October.  Hunt also advised that they are continuing to work on the Federal Aid proposal for Bridge 58.  Additional information was requested as the bridge has a history of being classified as a Non Historic Select Bridge and they are recommending a full replacement.

Don Graber, Ebenezer Youth Camp,  inquired about the waterline leading up to the Camp.  The Camp will take full responsibility for any future road repairs which are a result of a waterline break under the road. Commissioner Boyd requested Attorney Lett amend the letter to state that  East Fork Water and Martin County will hold no responsibility for repairs should the water line break under the road. A motion authorizing Ebenezer Youth Camp to install a water line was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Permission to proceed with the project was granted.

 Commissioner George asked Attorney Lett if there is currently an ordinance on junk vehicles sitting on properties and Attorney Lett stated he will research it.
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted a contract for elevator repairs submitted by Oracle Elevators in the amount of $537.00.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner George. Motion carried.  Auditor Abel requested approval of the Employee Safety Manual.  A motion to approve the County Employee Safety Manual was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner George. All were in favor and the motion passed.  Abel also informed the Commissioners that the Salary and Wage Committee discussed that next year is a leap year which will in turn increase the number of pays from 26 to 27 for the 2020 pay cycle.  A letter was emailed to the Commissioners with the States suggestion on how to account for the increased pays.  Attorney Lett suggested the Auditors office provide a proposal of options at the next Commissioner Meeting.
Attorney Lett advised the Commissioners that a letter in support of the landowners in the flood zone has been compiled and with a few changes will be ready to be mailed to various government officials. 
Important Dates: 
        Safety Meeting Wednesday, August 14, 2019 at 9:00 AM
        Redevelopment Meeting, Tuesday, July 30, 2019 at 5:00 PM

 With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:18 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting will be Tuesday, July 30, 2019 @ 5:30  pm.
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